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	BELVUE HIGH SCHOOL

Rowdell Road, Northolt, Middx UB5 6AG
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Minutes from the Governing Body Meeting held on

15th May 2017 at 5.30pm
Attendance:
Andy Baxter 

-
Chair to the Governor (AB)




Co-opted Governor 
Shelagh O’Shea
-
Head Teacher (SO)
Elizabeth Lyons
-
Co-opted (EL)
Joan Andrews
-
Co-opted (JA)
Sophie Winwright
-
Staff (SW)
Shamini Therarajah
-
Parent Governor (ST)
Jay Shah

-
Parent Governor/Vice Chair (JS)

Mike Hibbert

-
Co-opted Governor (MH)
Others Present:
Helen Hill 

-
Governor Support Clerk (HH)
Richard Hill

-
School Improvement Officer for Ealing (RH)
	1. 
	WELCOME AND APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
	Action

	1.1

1.2


	None

Chair welcomed Mike Hibbert to the meeting.
	

	2. 
	DECLARATION OF INTERESTS IN RESPECT OF ITEMS ON THE AGENDA
	Action

	2.1
	There were no declarations of interest.
	

	3. 
	SIGN OFF MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING HELD ON 29th MARCH 2017
	Action

	3.1
	The minutes of the previous meeting held on 29th March 2017 were signed off as an accurate record of the meeting.
	

	3.2
	Matters Arising from Previous Meeting – Action Points Only
	

	3.3

3.4


3.5


	Item 4.2: Email Security
Regarding Governing Body emails, a more secure system was being set up by the school’s IT support technician.

Item 6.7: The differential in funding between Belvue School and Castlebar School
This was to be reported on in the Head Teacher’s Report.

Parents had also been informed through the school’s newsletter about how a local campaign might be initiated

The minutes of the previous meeting held on 29th March 2017 were then signed off as an accurate record of the meeting.
	


	4. 
	PUPIL PROGRESS DATA:
	Action

	4.1
	Maths KS3: Tim O’Rourke, the Maths Curriculum Leader introduced this item. The following points were made in his presentation:

· The school had to revise its own pupil assessment system in response to the new National Curriculum which had been introduced without the use of levels to measure pupil progress.
· The system the school had introduced which was called Classroom Monitor assessed how pupils’ work was effectively annotated in order to track pupil progress.
· This system gathered data regarding which stage each pupil’s learning journey was at and what the learning objectives were for individual pupils.
· Each Curriculum Leader in the school would analyse the data and this pupil progress tracking would also be informed by classroom observations and Learning Walks. As this is a new initiative in inputting pupil data, it is difficult to extrapolate the progress that pupils are making. The School would therefore, continue to use the Pivot system.   
· The system identified when teachers needed to make clear intervention to target pupil progress.

· TAs, as well as teachers, needed training to address how to apply a more consistent system of annotating pupils’ work.
· SLD Complex evidence of planning – teachers needed to index the use of photos and video evidence with annotation that linked directly to learning objectives and outcomes.  In discussion, the Governors made the following points:

· The system the school was using showed how clear annotation contributed to identifying pupil progress and learning outcomes.
· Teacher comments indicated evidence of differentiation in their assessment of pupils’ work as well as showing evidence of challenging targets set for them.
· The Governors thanked Tim for his presentation and they would be kept updated on further developments.
	

	
	
	

	5. 
	HEAD TEACHER’S REPORT 
	Action

	5.1


	The Head Teacher introduced this item.  She reported that:

· Currently the pupils on roll was 166. It was anticipated that there would be 180 pupils on roll from September 2017. The school needed a minimum of 175 pupils on roll to meet its budget needs.
· The quality of teaching throughout the school was considered to be either good or outstanding.

· Governors raised the issue of what developments were taking place between Belvue School and Castlebar School when moderating pupils’ work. The Head Teacher reported that this had proved to be a very useful CPD opportunity for staff at Belvue School. Moderating and assessing pupils’ work across the two schools gave the staff the opportunity to agree on common key attainment indicators for pupils.

· Governors agreed that it was important that the Local Authority recognised also that Belvue School, like Castlebar School, managed very difficult young peoples’ behaviour. This was a significant factor when considering equalising the top-up funding for Belvue pupils by the Local Authority. 

· Governors agreed that this funding discrepancy needed to be resolved. The Head Teacher reported that relevant data had been sent to the Local Authority and the Local MP in order to level the funding between the two schools. This issue would be brought up at the next Schools Forum Meeting in the Borough. 

· The Governors agreed that incidents of poor pupil behaviour in the school needed to continue to be carefully recorded and monitored in order to strengthen the school’s case for top-up funding.

Attendance: 

· The Head Teacher reported that pupils’ attendance figures for Spring Term 2017 were on the whole good. However, persistent absence was noted for some Y9 pupils. She reported that this was due to the taking of extended holiday time by some families in the school each side of the Easter holiday. The school had taken strong measures to deal with this issue by contacting the families concerned and by pointing out that this was against school policy. The low figures for some pupils’ absenteeism were also due to four children across a range of year groups who were in hospital for various reasons.   

· The attendance figure for Spring Term 2017 was 91.6% compared to the National figure for mainstream schools of 95%. The Governors agreed to monitor pupil attendance over the next term.

Ealing Learning Partnership:

The Head Teacher introduced this item. She reported that:

· Belvue School continued to be part of this Partnership and Link Partner visits had been planned for 2017/18. The main purpose of these visits was to provide support and challenge to the schools when setting their school priorities as they impacted on pupil outcomes. The link partner visits also celebrated good practice in the schools and how this could be shared between them. This was also a useful exercise in signposting the training needs for school leaders and Governors. 

· The Governors agreed that Model1, as identified in the Ealing Learning Partnership document, was the most appropriate model when preparing and planning the first Link Partner visits. 
	

	6
	EMAIL SECURITY 
	Action

	6.1
	This item was dealt with earlier on in the agenda.
	

	7
	GOVERNORS STATEGIC DECISIONS
	

	7.1
7.2

7.3
	Update on Building Programmes:
The Head Teacher introduced this item. She reported that:

· While the construction of the Post-16 Building was still delayed at Belvue School, Post 16 pupils would be using the facilities at Northolt High School. The date for completion is now February or soon after. Appropriate travel arrangements had been made for pupils travelling to Northolt High School.

· A new tendering for the extension of the school building would be undertaken on the 1st July 2017. 

· She reported on the plans for the extension of the school building. The school had submitted a plan to the architect for a non-traditional, modern extension to the Local Authority. The Local Authority architect in response had submitted a plan for a more traditional building. Further consultation was taking place between both parties in order to try and resolve the situation. The Governors would be kept up to date with further developments.

Update on School Funding:

This had been dealt with earlier on in the agenda.

Membership of the Governing Body: Update:

The Head Teacher reported that a new co-opted Governor had been recruited in addition to MH joining the Governor Body. 
RH, Ealing’s School Improvement Officer, suggested that SO should ask Head Teachers in the Borough if there were middle leaders in their schools who might, as a CPD opportunity, benefit from being part of the Governing Body. SO agreed that she would discuss this with the other Head Teachers in the Borough. 


	


	8
	· CHAIR OF THE FULL GOVERNING BODY 
	Action

	8.1

8.2


	Correspondence – none
Chair’s Action - none
	

	9
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
	Action

	9.1
9.2
	AB reported that he was standing down as Chair and as a co-opted Governor from September 2017. The position of Chair would be discussed at the next Governing Body Meeting on 3rd July. 
Dates of Governing Body Meetings: Autumn Term – these would be set at the next Governing Body Meeting. 
	


	10
	CONFIDENTIAL MATTERS
	Action

	10.1
	There were no confidential matters.
	

	11
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING
	Action

	
	3rd July 2017 at 5.30pm
	

	12
	DATE OF NEXT FINANCE COMMITTEE
	Action

	
	21st June 2017 at 5.00pm 
	

	
	
	


	Signed:
	
	Date:
	


Andrew Baxter, Chair of Belvue School, Ealing 
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